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April 28, 2008. NRDC is a nonprofit membership organization with a long-standing 

I. Introduction and Summary I 

interest in minimizing the societal costs of the reliable energy services that Californians 

demand. We focus on representing our more than 124,000 California members' interest 

in receiving affordable energy services and reducing the environmental impact oF 

California's energy consumption. 

NRDC commends the Commission for soliciting comments on the upcorning 

2008 IEPR Update topics and scope of the 2009 IEPR, and we generally support the 

proposed scope included as ,4ttachment A to the April 28 Committee hearing notice. Our 

comments are summarized below: 

2008 IEPR Update: 
Topic #2: Energy EfJiciency Projections and Demand Forecasting 

NRDC generally supports the focus of the energy efficiency projections and demand 
forecasting in the 2007 IEPR Update and urges the Commission to also include an 
examination of the embedded natural gas efficiency in the demand forecast. 

NRDC recommends that the Commission explore the best means to collaborate now, 
in advance of the IEPR Update, so that there can be a coordinated effort to address 
the questions posed. 



Suggested additions to the IEPR Update topics: 

NRDC recommends including a focus on continuing the momentum of Assembly 
Bill 202 1 (AB 202 1) towards achieving the aggressive goals set by the publicly- 
owned utilities. 

2009 IEPR Update: 
NRDC recommends that the Commission includes an expanded discussion and 
further recommendations for encouraging renewable resources to replace natural gas 
use. 

NRDC recommends that the Commission elaborate on the importance of the water- 
energy nexus to include specific recommendations for how to encourage water 
efficiency as it pertains to energy efficiency and to ensure the state fully utilizes 
other water management tools to reduce the need for imported water supplies. 

NRDC recommends that the Commission pursue research and analysis of the 
relationship between more compact development and energy efficiency to quantify 
the extent of the correlation for land use planning and greenhouse gas reduction 
purposes. In addition, we recommend that the Commission include a discussion of 
how to improve the transportation models to reflect the benefits of smart growth. 

11. Discussion 

2008 IEPR Update 

Topic #2: Energy EfJiciency Projections and Demand Forecasting 

NRDC generally supports the focus of the energy efficiency projections and demand 
forecasting in the 2007 IEPR Update and urges the Commission to also include an 
examination of the embedded natural gas efficiency in the demand forecast. 

NRDC thanks the Commission for its proposed focus on delineating the 

embedded energy efficiency in the demand forecast. We generally support the questions 

identified in the proposed scope that will be addressed in the 2007 IEPR Update and urge 

the Commission to ensure that an examination of the embedded natural gas efficiency in 

the demand forecast is included in addition to electricity energy efficiency. The staffs 

discussion and assessment of conservation impacts in the demand forecast focus exclusively 

on electricity energy efficiency. However, it is equally important that the amount of natural 

gas energy efficiency savings that are included in the natural gas forecast be clearly identified 

as well. 










